Budget Work Meeting and Special City Council Meeting
Carnegie Library

June 23, 2025

Mayor DeBoer opened the Budget Work Meeting at 6:00pm and led the group in the pledge of
allegiance.

Others attending are:

Council: Kerri Baird, Jeff Davis, and Justin Ferguson. Leonard Woehler was absent.
City Staff: Hope Mosness, Clerk/Treasurer, and Kris Novotny, Public Works Director
Public: Lee Andreas, Linda Brunckhorst, and Mike Duval

FY26 Budget Discussion: Public Works Director, Kris Novotny, presented his expenditure budget. City
Clerk/Treasurer, Hope Mosness went over the remaining expenditure budget. Wages will be discussed
at the next Budget Work Meeting on June 30, 2025.

Public Comment: None
Mayor DeBoer closed the Budget Work Meeting at 7:25pm and opened the Special City Council Meeting.

Jim Lippert presented the Memorandum of Understanding for the Whistle Creek property. He stated
that while it is not a binding contract it states that the city will cooperate in good faith on the Whistle
Creek project. Public Comment: Lee Andreas asked the cost of hiring someone to locate the line. Linda
Brunckhorst asked how long the lines have been there and if there is something in the law that states
because the line has always been there, if it would keep them from digging up the line. Mike Duval
asked for the diameter and distance of the pipe on the Whistle Creek property. Councilwoman Baird
made a motion to approve the Whistle Creek Memorandum of Understanding, seconded by Councilman
Ferguson. Motion carried by unanimous vote of the Council present.

Public Comment: Linda Brunckhorst stated that there is an ongoing problem with the pool and the water
aerobics ladies are complaining that it is too cold. She stated she hasn’t been back in weeks because it is
too cold. They are upset because they have purchased a gym membership and a pool pass but half of

them have dropped out because it is too cold. She recommended that the city turn up the temperature.

Councilman Ferguson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45pm, seconded by Councilman Davis.
Motion carried by unanimous vote of the Council present.

Greg DeBoer, Mayor



Attest:

Cllps Mpervss

Hope Mosness, Clerk/Treasurer



